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GOVERNMENT: Groups sharing Latcham Hall again

BY SANDRA BOLAN

sbolan@yrmg com

“When the 400-plus members of the 55+
Club moved into Latcham Hall earier this
vear, they didn't expect to have company,

Wilf Morley, the clubs president, even
told council back in July: “the members
must feel an ownership to this facility and
not share with others”

And when they were scoping out options
with Councillor Phil Bannon last vyear,
including Latcham Hall, “there were never
any discussions in that tour we had to share
and now they're claiming it was in there
in the motion,” Mr. Morley told The Sun
Inbune last week.

Even the Lions Club believed it was per
manently kicked out of the hall they utilized
for more than 15 years for meetings, in order
to accommodate the 55+ Club. However, the
lions are back and have the same schedule
as betore - three Monday night meetings
per month

Along with the Lions, Brownies/Guides
are there Thursday evenings and the town

HOSPITAL

Visiting on March 10, 2013

To ensure that we can move our patients as quickly
and safely as possible, we are restncting visitors
between the hours of 8 am and 230 pm on March
10, 2013 Speaal consideraton will be made for
paediatnc patients, patients in labour or other patents
as deemed appropnate by the manager of each unit

Getting into the building
after hours

It vou are coming to the hospital tor any reason

between B30 pm. and 600 am,

directed to the nght departments

What's next?

Moving into the new building is just the first phase
of our multi-vear renovation project. Renovations
to the existing building have already started and
will continue until August 2014. Visit our website
www.msh.on.ca for construchon updates and tor
floor plans for the new building If vou have any
questions or need additional information, email

mvyhospital®msh.on.ca
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vou must enter
through the Emergency Department. You will be
required to sign in. Thas addihonal secunty teature
will allow us to make certain patients and visitors are

has leisure programming scheduled for Sat-
urdays and Sundays.

[he onginal intent of the renovation was
to accommodate more leisure services pro-
gramming,

“We're making it work. Give us lemons

and we'll make lemonade out of it,” Mr. Mor-
ley told The Sun- Iribune.
Although the halls renovation was

reworked to include a reception area and
desk for them, it's still not quite nght.

“It 1snt the best for us, the hall itself.,
because wed like to do a number of activities
at once. One big room doesn't fill our needs,”
said Mr. Morley, a former town councillor
and candidate for mayor

“We wish we got something with more
rooms and maybe down the road we will,”
he said.

I'he 55+ Clubs next and perhaps final
move could be to the location they turned
down about 10 years ago — the current Care
& Share Thnft Shop

“Which | think would have been a great
seniors centre for them,” said Mayor Wayne
Emmerson, who added he suggested the

WHO IS MOVING
INTO THE NEW
BUILDING?

* Emergency department

* Inpatient and oufpatient
menhll'mllh
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www.msh.on.ca
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the seniors but they turmed them down’

Wayne Emmerson
Mavor

former library space where the thrift shop is
to the seniors way back when and was told
no thank you

lhe seniors also tumed down Mayor
L mmerson’s recent invite to join them in the
new town hall

‘I think 1t was a good proposal, they
could be here,” he said.

“Theres been some good opportunities
for the seniors but they rumed them down,”
he said.

No matter where the 55+ Club members
move to next, it will involve a different coun-
cil, minus the current mayor.

‘I have no say in it because I'm going,”
Mr. Emmerson said.

Seniors club still hoping for own space

Mr. Morley 1s fully aware nothing will
change until a new council is elected in
2014. If the 55+ Club were to move into the
(_are & Share facility, which Mr. Morley said
they have an option on once the thrift shop
vacates, he said between designing it and
the municipal election, it will be at least
three years until they move.

“I'm not holding our breath on that too
long, especially with our mayor not running
again,” he said.

During the hall's renovation, the 35-mem-
ber Lions club were not left out in the cold.
They held their meetings at the Stouffville
Roval Canadian Legion.

“We were very gmtpﬁll and they centainly
looked after us,” said Joe Cote, program
co-ordinator and membership chair for the
Lions.

“They welcomed us to come at no cost,
except we paid for the meals. of course,” he
said.

T'he annual Chrnistmas toy drive was held
at the town hall and as there was sufficient
notice, Mr. Cote said donations were as

ample as ever.

It's nice to know that things don’t change in
a Chartwell retirement residence

Living in a Chartwell retirement
residence has taken away the worry
of having to maintain a house while

ROUGE VALLEY

RETIREMENT RESIDENCE

5958 16th Avenue, Markham, ON
Call 905-472-6811

www.chartwellreit.ca
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allowing them to focus on their time
together. If the time has come to start
considering your options, we can help.
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